 TRAWDEN FOREST PARISH COUNCIL 
Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday the 3rd September 2012
Meeting started 7.05pm
Present

Chairperson Barry Hodgson
Vice Chairperson Ian Hartley 
Councillor Ruth Crompton
Councillor Raymond Clough
Councillor Beverley Robinson 
Councillor Karen Plumb 

Councillor Paul Reyner

Clerk Adele Waddington 


Also Present

County Councillor Mike Calvert, PC Carl Nevison, Seb Wilcock
Apologies

Councillor Adrian Foulkes, Councillor Steven Wilcock
Minutes 
The minutes of the meeting of 2nd July were approved and signed correct.  Proposed by Cllr Reyner, seconded by Cllr Robinson
Declaration of Interest

Parish Council were reminded of the requirement of the member Code of Conduct concerning the declaration of interests.  
Police Matters
PC Carl Nevison attended the meeting upon return from annual leave.  He has not heard of any major issues whilst he was off.  Cllr Crompton advised that she had recently had an alteration with a man on the Recreation Ground who was digging up whilst using his metal detector in the football areas.  She has spoken to Pendle Borough council, and her husband has seen him there since.  The man swore at Cllr Crompton, and she felt quite threatened.  PC Nevison advised that she should ring the police if this happens again.  The council have an idea who this is, but a sign has been put up.  PC Nevison will ensure this area is included on patrols.
Cllr Robinson advised that there is a vehicle on Goose Green that has been abandonded.  PC Nevison advised that he cannot do anything about this as it is unadopted land.

PC Nevison and left the meeting at 7.15pm

County Councillor Mike Calvert
CCllr Calvert hoped that everyone had had a good summer.  He has not received objections about the new surface dressing throughout the village.  The white lining is to be done very soon.  Hollin Hall will be completely re-surfaced upon completion of the housing development at Hollin Hall.  The road needs to be closed when this is done.

Hollin Hall, Dean Street and Clifton Street and Boulsworth Drive are to be changed to a 20mph road from the bus terminus. 
Cllr Hodgson asked CCllr Calvert to clarify the ownership of the Recreation Ground.  
Cllr Clough advised Cllr Calvert that, the owners of Fold Farm have cobbled over an existing drain where water was supposed to drain into here, underneath the access road to Parrock Farm and come out onto the road at the first cottage on Winewall.  Cllr Clough offered to meet CCllr Calvert if he needed clarification of this.  CCllr Calvert to investigate.

CCllr Calvert left the meeting at 7.30pm
Matters Arising
Village Lengthsman
Granville is currently away on holiday, but is due back very soon.  He will be asked to dead-head the roses and strim Chelsea as it is very over grown again. 
Colne Area Committee

Cllr Hartley has missed the 2 previous meetings due to illness, but intends to attend the next one.  The only issue is the conversion of the old chapel at Cotton Tree.  It is recommended to be refused due to the risk of flooding.  Cllr Hartley will attend the meeting to see if a resolution can be found as it was thought that this building needs using instead of being empty.
NWIB
Cllr Crompton gave a vote of thanks to Cllr Robinson for all the hard work she has put into the NWIB again this year.  The village has been nominated for a prize, and Cllr’s Crompton and Robinson are to attend the prize giving in October.
Councillor Vacancy
Seb Wilcock attended the meeting as he showed interest in the current vacancy replacing Gillian Greenwood.  He wants to get involved in what is happening in the community and is enthusiastic about the opportunity in joining the Parish council.  He was proposed by Cllr Hodgson, seconded by Cllr Crompton.  Put to vote, all in favour of Seb Wilcock joining the Parish Council.  He was welcomed by all present.
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Wall on Colne Road
Cllr Hodgson has been to see Nora who owns the field of the offending wall, but she has advised she cannot afford to have the wall repaired.  She is ensuring that any stone falling down is moved immediately, as PBC have advised that the road needs to be kept clear.
Poems for Jubilee at Poetry Garden

Cllr Steven Wilcock was pursuing this, but was unable to attend this meeting.
Grow Trawden

Pauline Townsend and Leo Brightly attended the meeting to discuss their new project ‘Grow Trawden’.  Pauline has spoken to Dr Molyneux about having use of a small piece of the surgery garden just below Sydney Terrace next to ‘cobbly path’.  Dr Molyneux has advised this is OK.  They have been inspired by what has happened in Todmorden.  Raised beds have been proposed and there is already one outside the library.  Each area will have an ‘owner’ so everyone can be assured it is being looked after.  Cllr Foulkes is involved as there is one proposed at the top of Winewall.  Cllr Hartley advised that he can supply horse manure for these areas and Cllr Hodgson offered to collect timber, and lend equipment if required.  Cllr Crompton thinks this is an excellent idea and llr Robinson has already taken the NWIB judges to meet Pauline and Leo, who think it is also a brilliant idea and links well with NWIB.  Some baskets have been proposed on Boulsworth Drive near to the bungalows so people there who cannot get out very far can also be included.  It was suggested that Pauline and Leo come back with costings and a request for funding if they require, and it will be considered by Councillors.
Parish Matters

Cllr Hartley has been contacted by a resident of Hollin Hall advising that it is difficult to contact the Parish ouncil.  Cllr Hodgson advised that this person has his number; they also have my e-mail address, and Cllr Hartley’s telephone number.  He requested that the Parish Council back the 20mph speed limit proposed for Hollin Hall, which everyone agreed to, and advised that there have been problems with people double parking near to the mill development.  Cllr Seb Wilcock advised that he works there, and will try and enforce no double parking, but these issues should be resolved when the development is complete.  It is not too far away now, so these issues should be resolved.
Cllr Hodgson is concerned about the road just after the Herders Inn.  There is an adverse camber on a bend, which has seen many accidents and some fatalities.  He asked whether it would be possible to either sign the road earlier warning of this camber, or whether it is possible to repair the road.  Adele to raise this with Cllr Calvert.

Cllr Hodgson asked that a letter be sent to the people who re-seeded the grass area at Well Head where he had made repairs to the drain.  He feels that they did an excellent job.  Adele advised that Carl Johnson from PB has been to inspect the area and wanted to thank Cllr Hodgson for repairing this and said that it was a job well done.
Planning Applications
13/12/0386P – To erect a pre-fabricated garage at 1 Bannister Close.  Closing date for comments is 20th September.  No objections were given.
13/12/0358P - Conversion and alterations to agricultural building to create offices (B1) and storage (B8) including creation of parking area and altered access (Retrospective)

Address: Lower Draught Gates Farm Burnley Road Trawden Colne BB8 8PW.  No objections
Correspondence

Bank statement received
Letter received from River Improvements Project.  Invitation to attend a tour on 4th September at Ball Grove.  Cllr Hodgson to attend and report back
Refund of £313.99 received from HM Revenue and Customs for VAT paid up to end March 2012
Advice of a diversion for Footpath 37a in Foulridge

£392.21 received from PBC for re-imbursement of materials required to repair the drain at Well Head
Colne and District Committee meeting agendas received for 9th August and 6th September

Granville’s Time sheet received.  31 hours completed in July.  £356.50 due
Advice received that we have been awarded for a prize by NWIB.  Prize giving to take place on 25th October at £25 per ticket.  Cllrs Robinson and Crompton to attend
Letter received about interactive speed signs.  
Pendle bulletin received

Granville’s Time sheet received.  26 hours completed in August.  £299 due

Advice that a panel about the postal and proxy working group has been set up
Letter received from BDO advising they are happy to be the auditor

E-mail received about Fields in Trust
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Finance
Cheque number 1013 for £270.40 was issued to Adele Waddington for Clerks salary for the month of August
Cheque number 1014 for £21.38 was issued to Adele Waddington for Clerks expenses for the month of August  
Cheque number 1015 for £45 was issued to Cllr Robinson for reimbursement of the plaque for the Jubilee Meadow

Cheque number 1016 for £800 was issued to the Garden Festival for funding as agreed 

Cheque number 1017 for £356.50 was issued to Granville Bentley for June hours
Cheque number 1018 for £90.24 was issued to JRB Enterprise for Dog Gloves 

Cheque number 1019 for £299 was issued to Granville Bentley for June hours
Cheque number 1020 for £50 was issued to NWIB for the Prize Giving ceremony
Cheque number 1021 for £49.98 was issued to Cllr Robinson for reimbursement of ink cartridges
Meeting closed 9.25pm
Next meeting 1st October, 7pm prompt
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